From: Al Cornwell [acornwell@cswst2.com]

Sent: Thursday, August 30, 2012 11:15 AM

To: Judy Anderson

Cc: Georgia McDaniel; Gerry Palter; Gregg Grubin
Subject: Revised Pastori Feasibility Proposal
Attachments: 2012-08-30 Revised CAS 02 pdf

Hello ludy,

We understand the Town Council has elected to postpone the repair along the creek at the end of Pastori Avenue. We
understand that the Council made this decision based on the desire to complete the Pastori drainage project from
several years ago with a 48" pipe to the creek. As you know the larger pipe, although designed, was not included in the
recent bid documents based on the unwillingness of the property owner, Michael Macintosh, to accept the larger pipe
through “his” bridge wing wall. Based on the Council’s desire to have the 48" pipe be part of the project, you asked that
CSW|ST2 prepare a feasibility study on routing the pipe through the neighboring property east of the Pastori Right-of-
Way. In addition one council member has aiso asked that we explore the possibility of extending the CalEMA/FEMA
funding. The following outlines the steps necessary and the fees to assess the feasibility of modifying the alignment of

the 48" pipe.

There are four tasks in completing a feasibility study:

1. Additional surveying to locate the house structure and gather additional topographic information to determine
the physical constraints of the alternative alignment.

2. Meeting the resource agencies to determine whether new permits would be required or if we could modify the
existing permit to accommodate the changed location and roughly determine the limits of the assaciated bank
protection. Attend Council meeting on September 5",

3. Develop a conceptuai sketch of the alignment and profile to determine pipe elevations and the iocation of the

terminus of the 48" pipe.
4. Discussion with CalEMA/FEMA to determine viability of extending the funding and subseguent documentation

We suggest that you budget the following amounts for each task

1. Survey: $2610

2. Meeting with the resource agencies: 52670

3. Develop a sketch and letter report on the feasibility of the alternative alighment: 52110

4. Contact CalEMA/FEMA about extending funding $1500
Total suggested budget $8890

If this is acceptable please Sign the attached Confirmation of Additional Services {CAS) and we will proceed to complete
the feasibility study. If you have any questions please feel free to contact me.

Thank you for continuing to use CSW|[ST2 on this challenging project.
Sincerely,
Al

AlComnwell CSW|ST
45 Leveroni Court, Novato, CA 94948
p. 415-883-9850 f. 415-883-9835 c¢. 415-609-4816 e. AComwell@cswst2.com
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CONFIRMATION OF ADDITIONAL SERVICES

File No.: 4.1086.14 Confirmation No.: 02 Rev. Date: Angust 30, 2012
Project: Fairfax: Pastor Storm Drain Cutfall

Client: Town of Fairfax

DESCRIPTION OF WORK:

See attached e-mail from Al Cornwell to Judy Anderson dated August 30, 2012,

ORIGINAL CONTRACT PRICE: (Per Contract Dated: 08/23/07 ) 3

Net Changes by Previously Authorized Additional Setvices: $

Contract Sum Prior to this Confirmation: $

Amount Contract will be INCREASED / DEGREASED for these services: $ 8,890.00
REVISED CONTRACT PRICE: (Per Date of this Confirmation) $

This Completion Time will be Adjusted as follows: N/A

THE CONTRACT PRICE OF THE ABOVE-REFERENCED CONTRACT IS HEREBY ADJUSTED AS
DESCRIBED IN THIS CONFIRMATION OF ADDITIONAL SERVICES AND A8 PROVIDED IN THE
“CSW|{STUBER-STROEH ENGINEERING GROUP, INC. CONTRACT TERMS AND CONDITIONS.” IF
WE DO NOT RECEIVE WRITTEN AUTHORIZATION WITHIN THREE BUSINESS DAYS AND
PROCEED WITH THE WORK COVERED BY THIS CONFIRMATION, THE CONFIRMATION WILL
HAVE THE SAME EFFECT AS IF IT WERE SIGNED. ALL OF THE TERMS, COVENANTS AND
CONDITIONS OF THE ABOVE-REFERENCED CONTRACT, AND THE ASSOCIATED “CSW/STUBER-
STROEH ENGINEERING GROUP, INC. CONTRACT TERMS AND CONDITIONS,” EXCEPT AS DULY
MODIFIED BY THIS AND PREVIOUS CONFIRMATIONS, IF ANY, REMAIN IN FULL FORCE AND

EFFECT.

PLEASE SIGN AND RETURN BOTH COPIES OF THIS CONFIRMATION. WE WILL
RETURN A SIGNED COPY TO YOU FOR YOUR RECORDS.
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